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_____________________________________________________________

Amendment 1

Proposal for a regulation
Recital 2

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

(2) The sharp increase of mixed 
migratory flows in 2015 and 2016 has put 
under pressure migration, asylum and 
border management systems and called for 
a coordinated and effective European 
response.

(3) The sharp increase of mixed 
migratory flows in 2015 and 2016 has put 
under pressure migration, asylum and 
border management systems, especially in 
those Member States located at the 
Union’s external borders, revealing the 
structural limitations of Union policy in 
the field of migration and shown the need 
for a coordinated and effective European 
response.

(Recital 2 becomes Recital 3)

Amendment 2

Proposal for a regulation
Recital 3

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

(3) The objective of Union policy in the (2) Union policy in the field of migration 
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field of migration is to replace irregular 
and uncontrolled flows with safe and 
well-managed pathways through a 
comprehensive approach addressing all 
aspects of immigration.

and asylum should rely on a 
comprehensive global approach, founded 
on the principles of solidarity and 
responsibility according to article 80 
TFEU, addressing all aspects of 
immigration.

(Recital 3 becomes Recital 2)

Amendment 3

Proposal for a regulation
Recital 4

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

(4) Respecting human rights standards 
remains a fundamental principle of the 
Union in addressing the migration crisis. 
The Union is committed to protect the 
human rights and fundamental freedoms of 
all migrants, regardless of their migratory 
status, in full compliance with international 
law.

(4) Respecting human rights standards is 
a fundamental principle of the Union 
policy in the field of migration. The Union 
is committed to protect the human rights 
and fundamental freedoms of all migrants, 
regardless of their migratory status, in full 
compliance with international law.

Amendment 4

Proposal for a regulation
Recital 4 a (new)

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

(4 a) The Regulation should respect 
fundamental rights and observe the 
principles recognised by the Universal 
Declaration of Human Rights and 
Articles 2 and 6 of the Treaty on 
European Union (TEU), and reaffirmed 
in the Charter of Fundamental Rights of 
the European Union (the 'Charter'), as 
well as the relevant international 
conventions.

Amendment 5

Proposal for a regulation
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Recital 4 b (new)

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

(4 b) In performing their duties, 
migration liaison officers should fully 
respect human dignity, in particular in 
cases involving vulnerable people, 
especially minors, women, the elderly and 
victims of trafficking in human beings. 
Any measures taken in performance of 
their duties should be proportionate to the 
objectives pursued by such measures.

Amendment 6

Proposal for a regulation
Recital 5

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

(5) To ensure the effective 
implementation of the Union policies on 
immigration in all their aspects, consistent 
dialogue and cooperation should be 
pursued with key third countries of origin 
and transit of migrants and asylum 
seekers. Such cooperation should provide 
for better management of immigration, 
including departures and returns, 
contribute to the stabilisation of migrants' 
flows, support capacity to gather and share 
information, and prevent and counter 
migrant smuggling and trafficking in 
human beings, as well as asylum seekers' 
access to protection.

(5) To ensure the effective 
implementation of the Union policies on 
immigration in all their aspects, consistent 
dialogue and cooperation should be 
pursued. Such cooperation should provide 
for better management of immigration, 
including departures, mobility partnership, 
the replacement of irregular migration 
with safe and legal pathways, dignified 
and effective returns and reintegration, 
support capacity to gather and share 
information, and prevent and counter 
migrant smuggling and trafficking in 
human beings, as well as access to 
international protection.

Amendment 7

Proposal for a regulation
Recital 6

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

(6) In light of the increasing demand for 
intelligence and information to support 
evidence-based policy making and 

(6) In light of the increasing demand for 
information to support evidence-based 
policy making and operational responses, 



PE637.729/ 4

EN

operational responses, there is a need for 
immigration liaison officers to ensure that 
their insight and knowledge contribute 
fully to the establishment of a 
comprehensive situational picture on third 
countries.

there is a need for immigration liaison 
officers to ensure that their insight and 
knowledge contribute fully to the 
establishment of a comprehensive 
situational picture on third countries.

Amendment 8

Proposal for a regulation
Recital 7

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

(7) The deployment of the current 
European Migration Liaison Officers to the 
key countries of origin and transit, as 
called upon by the conclusions of the 
special meeting of the Heads of States and 
Governments on 23 April 2015, was a first 
step towards enhancing the engagement 
with third countries on migration-related 
issues and stepping up coordination with 
immigration liaison officers deployed by 
Member States. Building on this 
experience, longer-term deployments of 
immigration liaison officers by the 
Commission to third countries are to be 
foreseen to support development, 
implementation and to maximise the 
impact of Union action on migration.

(7) The deployment of the current 
European Migration Liaison Officers to the 
key third countries of origin and transit, as 
called upon by the conclusions of the 
special meeting of the Heads of States and 
Governments on 23 April 2015, was a first 
step towards enhancing the engagement 
with third countries on migration-related 
issues and stepping up coordination with 
immigration liaison officers deployed by 
Member States. Building on this 
experience, longer-term deployments of 
immigration liaison officers by the 
Commission to third countries are to be 
foreseen to support development, 
implementation and to maximise the 
impact of Union action on migration.

Amendment 9

Proposal for a regulation
Recital 8

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

(8) The objective of this Regulation is to 
ensure better coordination and optimise 
utilisation of liaison officers deployed to 
third countries by Member States, the 
Commission and Union Agencies in order 
to respond more effectively to the EU 
priorities of preventing and combatting 
illegal immigration and related cross-

(4) The objective of this Regulation is to 
ensure better coordination and facilitating 
utilisation of immigration liaison officers 
work considering their various areas of 
expertise deployed to third countries by 
Member States, the Commission and 
Union agencies in order to respond more 
effectively and in full compliance with 



PE637.729/ 5

EN

border criminality such as smuggling of 
migrants and trafficking in human beings, 
facilitating return, readmission and 
reintegration activities, contributing to 
integrated management of Union's external 
borders, as well as supporting management 
of legal immigration, including in the area 
of international protection, resettlement 
and pre-departure integration measures 
undertaken by Member States and Union.

humanitarian and human rights 
obligations to the Union priorities of 
managing migration effectively, 
preventing and combatting cross-border 
criminality, smuggling of migrants and 
trafficking in human beings, facilitating 
dignified and effective return, readmission 
and reintegration activities, contributing to 
integrated management of Union's external 
borders, as well as supporting management 
of legal immigration, including in the area 
of international protection, resettlement, 
and pre-departure integration measures 
undertaken by Member States and the 
Union.

(Recital 8 becomes Recital 4)

Amendment 10

Proposal for a regulation
Recital 9

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

(9) Building on Council Regulation (EC) 
No 377/2004, this Regulation aims to 
ensure that immigration liaison officers 
better contribute to the functioning of a 
European network of immigration liaison 
officers primarily by establishing a 
mechanism through which Member States, 
the Commission and Union Agencies can 
more systematically coordinate tasks and 
roles of their liaison officers.

(9) Building on Council Regulation (EC) 
No 377/2004, this Regulation aims to 
ensure that immigration liaison officers 
better contribute to the functioning of a 
European network of immigration liaison 
officers primarily by establishing a 
mechanism through which Member States, 
the Commission and Union Agencies can 
more systematically coordinate tasks and 
roles of their liaison officers deployed in 
key third countries of origin and transit.

Amendment 11

Proposal for a regulation
Recital 10

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

(10) Taking into account that mandates 
and tasks of immigration liaison officers 
may overlap, due efforts should be made 
to better coordinate the work of officers 

(10) Taking into account that liaison 
officers in charge of migration or human 
rights issues are deployed by different 
authorities and that their mandates and 
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operating within the same third country or 
region. Where immigration liaison officers 
are deployed directly to the Union's 
diplomatic missions in a third country by 
the Commission, they should initiate and 
lead immigration liaison officers’ network 
in that third country.

tasks may overlap, cooperation and the 
exchange of information between 
immigration liaison officers operating 
within the same third country or region 
should be better coordinated. Where 
immigration liaison officers are deployed 
directly to the Union's diplomatic missions 
or to Union agencies in a third country by 
the Commission, they should initiate and 
lead immigration liaison officers' network 
in that third country.

Amendment 12

Proposal for a regulation
Recital 11

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

(11) The establishment of a robust 
governance mechanism that ensures better 
coordination of all liaison officers dealing 
with immigration issues as a part of their 
duties, is essential in order to minimise 
information gaps and duplication of work 
and maximise operational capabilities and 
effectiveness. A Steering Board should 
provide guidance in line with Union policy 
priorities – taking into account the Union 
external relations – and should be given the 
necessary powers, in particular to adopt 
biennial work programmes of activities of 
networks of immigration liaison officers, 
assign tailored ad-hoc tasks for 
immigration liaison officers addressing 
priorities and emerging needs not already 
covered by the biennial work programme, 
allocate resources for agreed activities and 
be accountable for their execution.

(11) The establishment of a robust 
governance mechanism that ensures better 
coordination of all liaison officers dealing 
with immigration issues as a part of their 
duties, is essential in order to minimise 
information gaps, overlapping of tasks, 
duplication of work and maximise 
operational capabilities and effectiveness. 
A Steering Board should provide guidance 
in line with Union policy priorities – taking 
into account the Union external relations – 
and should be given the necessary powers, 
in particular to adopt annual work 
programmes of activities of networks of 
immigration liaison officers, assign tailored 
ad-hoc tasks for immigration liaison 
officers addressing priorities and emerging 
needs not already covered by the annual 
work programme, allocate financial 
resources for agreed activities and be 
accountable for their execution.

Amendment 13

Proposal for a regulation
Recital 14
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Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

(14) Special provisions should be made 
for a wider Union capacity building action 
for immigration liaison officers, through a 
development, in cooperation with relevant 
Union Agencies, of common core curricula 
and pre-deployment training courses, and 
for supporting the reinforcement of the 
operational capacity of networks of 
immigration liaison officers.

(14) Special provisions should be made 
for a wider Union capacity building action 
for immigration liaison officers, through a 
development, in cooperation with relevant 
Union Agencies, of common core curricula 
and pre-deployment training courses, and 
for supporting the reinforcement of the 
operational capacity of networks of 
immigration liaison officers in particular 
on fundamental rights.

Amendment 14

Proposal for a regulation
Recital 16

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

(16) Member States authorities should 
ensure that strategic and operational 
analytical products of the Union Agencies 
in relation to illegal immigration, return, 
cross-border criminality or international 
protection and resettlement effectively 
reach immigration liaison officers in third 
countries and that the information provided 
by immigration liaison officers is shared 
with the relevant Union Agencies – in 
particular the European Border and Coast 
Guard Agency, Europol and the European 
Union Asylum Agency within the scope of 
their respective legal frameworks.

(16) Member States authorities should 
ensure that strategic and operational 
analytical products of the Union agencies 
in relation to irregular immigration, 
dignified and effective return and 
reintegration, cross-border criminality, or 
international protection and resettlement 
effectively reach immigration liaison 
officers in third countries and that the 
information collected by immigration 
liaison officers is shared with the relevant 
Union Agencies – in particular the 
European Border and Coast Guard Agency, 
Europol and the European Union Asylum 
Agency within the scope of their respective 
legal frameworks.

Amendment 15

Proposal for a regulation
Recital 17

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

(17) In order to ensure the most effective 
use of information collected by the 

(17) In order to ensure the most effective 
use of information collected by the 
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networks of immigration liaison officers, 
such information should be available 
through a secure web-based information 
exchange platform.

networks of immigration liaison officers, 
such information should be available 
through a secure web-based information 
exchange platform which fully respects the 
right to the protection of personal data.

Amendment 16

Proposal for a regulation
Recital 20

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

(20) Any processing and transferring of 
personal data by Member States within the 
framework of this Regulation should be 
conducted in accordance with Regulation 
(EU) No 2016/679 of the European 
Parliament and of the Council20 and with 
the national provisions transposing 
Directive 2016/68021. The Commission and 
Union Agencies should apply Regulation 
(EC) No 45/2001 of the European 
Parliament and of the Council22 when 
processing personal data.

(20) Any processing and transferring of 
personal data by Member States within the 
framework of this Regulation should be 
conducted in full respect of Regulation 
(EU) No 2016/679 of the European 
Parliament and of the Council20 and with 
the national provisions transposing 
Directive 2016/68021. The Commission and 
Union agencies should apply Regulation 
(EC) No 45/2001 of the European 
Parliament and of the Council22 when 
processing personal data. 

__________________ __________________
20 Regulation (EU) No 2016/679 of the 
European Parliament and of the Council of 
27 April 2016 on the protection of natural 
persons with regard to the processing of 
personal data and on the free movement of 
such data, and repealing Directive 
95/46/EC (General Data Protection 
Regulation) (OJ L 119, 4.5.2016, p.1).

20 Regulation (EU) No 2016/679 of the 
European Parliament and of the Council of 
27 April 2016 on the protection of natural 
persons with regard to the processing of 
personal data and on the free movement of 
such data, and repealing Directive 
95/46/EC (General Data Protection 
Regulation) (OJ L 119, 4.5.2016, p.1). 

21 Directive (EU) 2016/680 of the 
European Parliament and of the Council of 
27 April 2016 on the protection of natural 
persons with regard to the processing of 
personal data by competent authorities for 
the purposes of the prevention, 
investigation, detection or prosecution of 
criminal offences or the execution of 
criminal penalties, and on the free 
movement of such data, and repealing 
Council Framework Decision 
2008/977/JHA (OJ L 119, 4.5.2016, p. 89).

21 Directive (EU) 2016/680 of the 
European Parliament and of the Council of 
27 April 2016 on the protection of natural 
persons with regard to the processing of 
personal data by competent authorities for 
the purposes of the prevention, 
investigation, detection or prosecution of 
criminal offences or the execution of 
criminal penalties, and on the free 
movement of such data, and repealing 
Council Framework Decision 
2008/977/JHA (OJ L 119, 4.5.2016, p. 89).

22 Regulation (EC) No 45/2001 of the 22  Regulation (EC) No 45/2001 of the 
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European Parliament and of the Council of 
18 December 2000 on the protection of 
individuals with regard to the processing of 
personal data by the Community 
institutions and bodies and on the free 
movement of such data (OJ L 008, 
12.1.2001, p.1).

European Parliament and of the Council of 
18 December 2000 on the protection of 
individuals with regard to the processing of 
personal data by the Community 
institutions and bodies and on the free 
movement of such data (OJ L 008, 
12.1.2001, p.1).

Amendment 17

Proposal for a regulation
Recital 21

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

(21) The processing of personal data 
within the framework of this Regulation 
should be for the purposes of rendering 
assistance to returning third-country 
nationals and facilitating the resettlement 
of persons in need of international 
protection and implementing Union 
measures in respect of the admission of 
legal immigrants. A legal framework that 
recognises the role of immigration liaison 
officers in this context is therefore 
necessary.

(21) The processing of personal data 
within the framework of this Regulation 
should be allowed only for the purposes of 
rendering assistance to returning third-
country nationals and facilitating the 
resettlement of persons in need of 
international protection or the admission to 
the Union of persons through legal ways, 
and implementing Union measures in 
respect of the admission of legal 
immigrants. A legal framework that 
recognises the role of immigration liaison 
officers in this context is therefore 
necessary.

Amendment 18

Proposal for a regulation
Recital 22

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

(22) The return of third-country nationals 
who do not fulfil or no longer fulfil the 
conditions for entry, stay or residence in 
the Member States, in accordance with 
Directive 2008/115/EC of the European 
Parliament and of the Council23 , is an 
essential component of the comprehensive 
efforts to tackle illegal immigration and 
represents an important reason of 
substantial public interest.

(22) The dignified and effective safe 
return of third-country nationals who do 
not fulfil or no longer fulfil the conditions 
for entry, stay or residence in the Member 
States, in accordance with Directive 
2008/115/EC of the European Parliament 
and of the Council23, is one of the 
components of the comprehensive efforts 
to tackle irregular immigration.
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__________________ __________________
23 Directive 2008/115/EC of the European 
Parliament and of the Council of 16 
December 2008 on common standards and 
procedures in Member States for returning 
illegally staying third-country nationals 
(OJ L 348, 24.12.2008, p. 98).

23 Directive 2008/115/EC of the European 
Parliament and of the Council of 16 
December 2008 on common standards and 
procedures in Member States for returning 
illegally staying third-country nationals 
(OJ L 348, 24.12.2008, p. 98).

Amendment 19

Proposal for a regulation
Recital 23

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

(23) Immigration liaison officers need to 
process personal data to facilitate return 
operations. The third countries of return 
are not often subject to adequacy decisions 
adopted by the Commission under Article 
45 of Regulation (EU) 2016/679, or under 
Article 36 of Directive (EU) 2016/680, and 
have often not concluded or do not intend 
to conclude a readmission agreement with 
the Union or otherwise provide for 
appropriate safeguards within the meaning 
of Article 46 of Regulation (EU) 2016/679 
or within the meaning of the national 
provisions transposing Article 37 of 
Directive (EU) 2016/680. Despite the 
extensive efforts of the Union in 
cooperating with the main countries of 
origin of illegally staying third-country 
nationals subject to an obligation to 
return, it is not always possible to ensure 
such third countries systematically fulfil 
the obligation established by international 
law to readmit their own nationals. 
Readmission agreements, concluded or 
being negotiated by the Union or the 
Member States and providing for 
appropriate safeguards for the transfer of 
data to third countries pursuant to Article 
46 of Regulation (EU) 2016/679 or 
pursuant to the national provisions 
transposing Article 36 of Directive (EU) 
2016/680, cover a limited number of such 
third countries. In the situation where 

(23) Immigration Liaison Officers need to 
process personal data to ensure the proper 
implementation of return procedures and 
the successful enforcement of return 
decisions. The third countries of return are 
often not the subject of adequacy decisions 
adopted by the Commission under Article 
45 of Regulation (EU) 2016/679 of the 
European Parliament and of the Council , 
and have often not concluded a 
readmission agreement with the Union or 
otherwise provide for appropriate 
safeguards within the meaning of Article 
46 of Regulation (EU) 2016/679. 
Readmission agreements, concluded or 
being negotiated by the Union or the 
Member States and providing for 
appropriate safeguards for the transfer of 
data to third countries should include the 
rules referred to in Chapter V of 
Regulation (EU) 2016/679.
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such agreements do not exist, personal 
data should be transferred by immigration 
liaison officers for the purposes of 
implementing the return operations of the 
Union, in line with the conditions laid 
down in Article 49(1)(d) of Regulation 
(EU) 2016/679 or in the national 
provisions transposing Article 38 of 
Directive (EU) 2016/680 are met.

Amendment 20

Proposal for a regulation
Recital 24

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

(24) In the interest of the persons 
concerned, immigration liaison officers 
should be able to process personal data of 
persons in need of international protection 
subject to resettlement and of persons 
wishing to migrate legally in the Union in 
order to confirm their identity and 
nationality.

(24) In the interest of the persons 
concerned, immigration liaison officers 
should be able to process personal data of 
persons in need of international protection 
or protection for persons who have 
applied for resettlement and of persons 
wishing to migrate legally in the Union in 
order to confirm their identity and 
nationality.

Amendment 21

Proposal for a regulation
Recital 25

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

(25) Since the objectives of this 
Regulation, which are to optimise 
utilisation of immigration liaison officers 
deployed by Member States, Commission 
and EU Agencies to third countries in 
order to more effectively implement Union 
priorities regarding preventing and 
combatting illegal immigration, 
facilitating return, readmission and 
reintegration, contributing to integrated 
management of Union’s external borders, 
as well as supporting management of legal 
immigration or international protection 

(25) Since the objectives of this 
Regulation, which are to optimise 
utilisation of the different expertise of 
immigration liaison officers deployed by 
Member States, Commission and Union 
Agencies to third countries in order to 
more effectively implement Union 
priorities of ensuring a better 
management of migration, gradually 
replacing irregular migration with safe 
and legal pathways for asylum and 
migration, preventing and combatting 
smuggling of migrants and trafficking in 
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schemes, cannot be sufficiently achieved 
by the Member States alone but are better 
achieved through coordination at Union 
level, the Union may adopt measures, in 
accordance with the principle of 
subsidiarity as set out in Article 5 of the 
Treaty on European Union. In accordance 
with the principle of proportionality, as set 
out in that Article, this Regulation does not 
go beyond what is necessary in order to 
achieve those objectives.

human beings, facilitating dignified and 
effective return, readmission and 
reintegration, contributing to integrated 
management of Union’s external borders, 
and supporting management of legal 
immigration or international protection 
schemes in full respect of humanitarian 
and human rights obligations, cannot be 
sufficiently achieved by the Member States 
alone but are better achieved through 
coordination at Union level, the Union may 
adopt measures, in accordance with the 
principle of subsidiarity as set out in 
Article 5 of the Treaty on European Union. 
In accordance with the principle of 
proportionality, as set out in that Article, 
this Regulation does not go beyond what is 
necessary to achieve those objectives.

Amendment 22

Proposal for a regulation
Article 1 – paragraph 1

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

1. This Regulation lays down rules to 
improve the coordination of immigration 
liaison officers deployed to third countries 
by Member States, the Commission and the 
Union Agencies through the creation of a 
European network of immigration liaison 
officers.

1. This Regulation lays down rules to 
enhance the cooperation and coordination 
of immigration liaison officers deployed to 
third countries by Member States, the 
Commission and the Union Agencies 
through the creation of a European network 
of immigration liaison officers, while 
respecting human rights.

Amendment 23

Proposal for a regulation
Article 2 – paragraph 1 – point 1

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

1. immigration liaison officer’ means: 1. ‘immigration liaison officer’ means a 
liaison officer designated and deployed 
abroad by the competent authorities of 
one of the Member States, or the 
Commission or a Union agency, as 
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provided for in the relevant legal act of 
the Union applicable to the agency in 
question, to deal with immigration-related 
issues.

(a) a representative of one of the Member 
States, deployed abroad by the 
immigration service, law enforcement or 
other competent authorities in order to 
establish and maintain contacts with the 
authorities of a third country with a view 
to contributing to the prevention and 
combating of illegal immigration, the 
return of illegally staying third-country 
nationals and the management of legal 
immigration;
(b) the liaison officers deployed abroad 
by the Commission in order to establish 
and maintain contacts with the authorities 
of the third country on immigration-
related issues;
(c) the liaison officers deployed abroad 
by the Union Agencies as referred to in 
their respective legal basis and dealing 
with immigration-related issues;

Justification

Necessary for pressing reasons relating to the internal logic of the text.

Amendment 24

Proposal for a regulation
Article 3 – paragraph 1

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

1. Immigration liaison officers shall 
establish and maintain direct contacts with 
the competent authorities of the third 
country and any appropriate organisations 
operating within the third country, with a 
view to implementing this Regulation .

1. Immigration liaison officers shall 
establish and maintain direct contacts with 
the competent authorities of the third 
country, including local authorities, and 
any appropriate organisations operating 
within the third country, including 
relevant international organisations, with 
a view to implementing this Regulation.
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Justification

Necessary for pressing reasons relating to the internal logic of the text.

Amendment 25

Proposal for a regulation
Article 3 – paragraph 2 – introductory part

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

2. Immigration liaison officers shall 
collect information for use either at the 
operational level, or at a strategic level, or 
both. Such information shall not contain 
personal data. Such information shall in 
particular concern the following issues :.

2. Immigration liaison officers shall 
collect information for use either at the 
operational level, or at a strategic level, or 
both. Such information shall not contain 
personal data. Such information shall 
concern the following issues only:

Justification

Necessary for pressing reasons relating to the internal logic of the text.

Amendment 26

Proposal for a regulation
Article 3 – paragraph 2 – point a

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

(a) migratory flows originating from or 
transiting through the country;

(a) migratory flows originating from or 
transiting through the country including 
information on migrants’ age and gender 
profile and their future travel intentions;

Justification

Necessary for pressing reasons relating to the internal logic of the text.

Amendment 27

Proposal for a regulation
Article 3 – paragraph 2 – point d

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

(d) incidents and events that may be or 
become the cause for new developments 

(d) incidents and events that may be or 
become the cause for new developments or 
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with respect to migratory flows ; reconfiguration of migratory movement;

Justification

Necessary for pressing reasons relating to the internal logic of the text.

Amendment 28

Proposal for a regulation
Article 3 – paragraph 2 – point f

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

(f) ways and means to assist the 
authorities in third countries in preventing 
illegal immigration flows originating from 
or transiting through their territories;

(f) ways and means to assist the 
authorities in third countries in providing 
the adequate orientation and support at 
the external borders in view of monitoring 
migratory flows;

Justification

Necessary for pressing reasons relating to the internal logic of the text.

Amendment 29

Proposal for a regulation
Article 3 – paragraph 2 – point f a (new)

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

(f a) ways and means to assist the 
authorities in third countries in providing 
the adequate orientation and support to 
persons being admitted to the Union 
through legal ways;

Justification

Necessary for pressing reasons relating to the internal logic of the text.

Amendment 30

Proposal for a regulation
Article 3 – paragraph 2 – point f b (new)
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Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

(f b) ways and means to assist the 
authorities in third countries in assessing 
the general situation of fundamental 
rights in the third country, including 
information on localisation and 
conditions of both receptions and 
detention centre as well as the conditions 
of such detention;

Justification

Necessary for pressing reasons relating to the internal logic of the text.

Amendment 31

Proposal for a regulation
Article 3 – paragraph 2 – point g

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

(g) ways and means to facilitate return, 
readmission and reintegration ;

(g) ways and means to facilitate the 
dignified and human-rights compliant 
return, readmission and reintegration and 
where possible to monitor the situation of 
returning third-country nationals;

Justification

Necessary for pressing reasons relating to the internal logic of the text.

Amendment 32

Proposal for a regulation
Article 3 – paragraph 2 – point h

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

(h) asylum seekers' access to protection 
in the third country;

(h) effective access to protection that the 
third country has adopted or put in place 
in favour of vulnerable persons;

Amendment 33

Proposal for a regulation



PE637.729/ 17

EN

Article 3 – paragraph 2 – point i

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

(i) possible legal immigration strategies 
and channels between the Union and third 
countries, including resettlement and other 
protection tools as well as skills and labour 
market needs;

(i) legal immigration strategies to be 
promoted and existing channels or 
channels to be developed between the 
Union and third countries, including 
resettlement, humanitarian visas issued by 
Member States and other protection tools 
as well as mobility partnerships, labour 
migration, visas for students and family 
reunification;

Amendment 34

Proposal for a regulation
Article 3 – paragraph 2 – point j

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

(j) pre-departure measures available to 
immigrants in countries of origin or host 
third countries that support successful 
integration upon legal arrival in Member 
States;

(j) pre-departure measures available to 
migrants in countries of origin or host third 
countries that support successful 
integration upon legal arrival in Member 
States;

Amendment 35

Proposal for a regulation
Article 3 – paragraph 2 – point k

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

(k) capacity, capability, political 
strategies, legislation and legal practices of 
third countries relevant to the issues 
referred to in points (a) to (j) .

(k) practices, legislation and legal 
practices of third countries relevant to the 
issues referred to in points (a) to (j).

Amendment 36

Proposal for a regulation
Article 3 – paragraph 4 – introductory part

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

4. Immigration liaison officers may 4. Immigration liaison officers may 
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render assistance in: render assistance, within the limits of their 
expertise and training, in:

Justification

Necessary for pressing reasons relating to the internal logic of the text.

Amendment 37

Proposal for a regulation
Article 3 – paragraph 4 – point a

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

(a) establishing the identity of illegally 
staying third-country nationals and 
facilitating their return in accordance with 
the Directive 2008/115/EC ;

(a) confirming the identity of illegally 
staying third-country nationals in 
accordance with the Directive 
2008/115/EC in order to facilitate the 
reintegration of returning third-country 
nationals;

Justification

Necessary for pressing reasons relating to the internal logic of the text.

Amendment 38

Proposal for a regulation
Article 3 – paragraph 4 – point b

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

(b) confirming identity and facilitating 
the resettlement of persons in need of 
international protection in the Union;

(b) confirming identity and facilitating 
the resettlement or the admission of 
persons, especially the most vulnerable, in 
need of or seeking international 
protection in the Union, by providing 
them with adequate pre-departure 
orientation, information and support;

Amendment 39

Proposal for a regulation
Article 3 – paragraph 4 – point c
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Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

(c) confirming identity and facilitating 
implementation of Union measures in 
respect of the admission of legal 
immigrants.

(c) confirming identity and facilitating 
implementation of Union measures in 
respect of the admission of legal 
immigrants, including pre-departure 
orientation for migrant workers, students 
and family members being admitted to the 
Union;

Amendment 40

Proposal for a regulation
Article 3 – paragraph 4 – point c a (new)

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

(c a) facilitating implementation of 
Union measures in fighting smuggling of 
migrants and trafficking in human beings 
by sharing information obtained in the 
course of their duties within networks of 
immigration liaison officers and with 
competent authorities of the Member 
States, including law enforcement 
authorities.

Amendment 41

Proposal for a regulation
Article 3 – paragraph 5

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

5. Immigration liaison officers shall 
carry out their tasks within the framework 
of their responsibilities and in compliance 
with the provisions, including those on the 
protection of personal data, laid down in 
Union and national laws and in any 
agreements or arrangements concluded 
with third countries or international 
organisations.

5. Immigration liaison officers shall 
carry out their tasks within the framework 
of their responsibilities determined by the 
deploying authorities, fully respecting 
human dignity and fundamental rights, 
with a particular focus on vulnerable 
persons and in compliance with the 
provisions, including those on the 
protection of personal data, laid down in 
Union and national laws and in any 
agreements or arrangements concluded 
with third countries or international 
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organisations. Immigration liaison officers 
shall follow a gender-sensitive approach 
when carrying out their tasks.

Justification

Necessary for pressing reasons relating to the internal logic of the text.

Amendment 42

Proposal for a regulation
Article 4 – paragraph 1

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

1. Member States , the Commission and 
the Union Agencies shall inform the 
Steering Board of their plans for 
deployment of immigration liaison officers, 
including a description of their duties and 
the duration of their deployment .

1. Member States, the Commission and 
the Union agencies shall inform the 
Steering Board of their plans for 
deployment of immigration liaison officers, 
including a description of their duties and 
the duration of their deployment. 
Notification of the deployment of 
immigration liaison officers shall be 
transmitted to the European Parliament 
without undue delay.

Amendment 43

Proposal for a regulation
Article 4 – paragraph 2

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

2. The information referred to in 
paragraph 1 shall be made available on the 
secure web-based information exchange 
platform provided for in Article 9.

2. The information referred to in 
paragraph 1 shall be made available on the 
secure web-based information exchange 
platform provided and in accordance with 
Article 9.

Amendment 44

Proposal for a regulation
Article 5 – paragraph 1 – point c

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

(c) exchange information, where (c) exchange information, where 
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appropriate, on experience regarding 
asylum seekers’ access to protection;

appropriate, on experience regarding 
access to international protection;

Justification

Necessary for pressing reasons relating to the internal logic of the text.

Amendment 45

Proposal for a regulation
Article 5 – paragraph 1 – point d

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

(d) coordinate positions to be adopted in 
contacts with commercial carriers, when 
appropriate;

deleted

Justification

Necessary for pressing reasons relating to the internal logic of the text.

Amendment 46

Proposal for a regulation
Article 5 – paragraph 1 – point e

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

(e) attend joint specialised training 
courses, when appropriate;

(e) attend joint specialised training 
courses, in particular on fundamental 
rights and asylum procedures;

Justification

Necessary for pressing reasons relating to the internal logic of the text.

Amendment 47

Proposal for a regulation
Article 5 – paragraph 1 – point f

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

(f) organise information sessions and 
training courses for members of the 
diplomatic and consular staff of the 

(f) organise information sessions and 
training courses for members of the 
diplomatic and consular staff of the 
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missions of the Member States in the third 
country, when appropriate;

missions of the Member States in the third 
country, when appropriate, including 
specific training on asylum procedures, 
and the protection of persons in 
vulnerable situations;

Justification

Necessary for pressing reasons relating to the internal logic of the text.

Amendment 48

Proposal for a regulation
Article 5 – paragraph 1 a (new)

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

1 a. The network of immigration liaison 
officers shall, where necessary and 
available, include immigration liaison 
officers with expertise in child protection, 
trafficking in human beings, gender 
equality and protection against gender-
based violence.

Justification

The situation of vulnerable persons need to be assessed by ILO's having a proper expertise in 
the area of fundamental rights.

Amendment 49

Proposal for a regulation
Article 5 – paragraph 2

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

2. Immigration liaison officers 
deployed by the Commission shall 
coordinate the networks provided for in 
paragraph 1. In locations where the 
Commission does not deploy immigration 
liaison officers, the coordination of the 
network shall be carried out by an 
immigration liaison officer, as agreed by 
members of the network.

2. Immigration liaison officers 
deployed by the Commission shall 
coordinate and support the networks 
provided for in paragraph 1. In locations 
where the Commission does not deploy 
immigration liaison officers, the 
coordination of the network shall be 
carried out by the immigration liaison 
officer deployed by the Union Agency. In 
location where neither the Commission 
nor the Union agencies deploy 



PE637.729/ 23

EN

immigration liaison officers, the network 
shall be facilitated by an immigration 
liaison officer, as agreed by members of 
the network and approved by the 
Commission.

Amendment 50

Proposal for a regulation
Article 5 – paragraph 3

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

3. The Steering Board shall be notified 
of the appointment of the network 
coordinators by the coordinator.

3. The Steering Board shall be notified 
of the appointment of the network 
coordinators by the coordinator at least 15 
days before taking the duties of network 
coordinator.

Amendment 51

Proposal for a regulation
Article 6 – paragraph 2

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

2. Member States may also agree that 
their immigration liaison officers shall 
share certain tasks among each other.

2. Member States may also agree that 
their immigration liaison officers shall 
share certain tasks among each other, on 
the basis of their liaison officers' expertise 
and specialist training.

Justification

Broadening the scope of immigration liaison officers’ remits must go hand in hand with the 
pairing of their expertise and specialist training with the tasks they are to fulfil.

Amendment 52

Proposal for a regulation
Article 7 – paragraph 3

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

3. Representatives of third countries 
associated with the implementation, 
application and development of the 

3. A Member of the European 
Parliament, representatives of third 
countries associated with the 
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Schengen acquis shall participate in the 
Steering Board as observers.

implementation, application and 
development of the Schengen acquis shall 
participate in the Steering Board as 
observers.

Amendment 53

Proposal for a regulation
Article 8 – paragraph 1

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

1. The Steering Board shall establish its 
own rules of procedures on the basis of a 
proposal by the Chair within three months 
of its first meeting. The rules of procedures 
shall set out voting arrangements.

1. The Steering Board shall establish its 
own rules of procedures on the basis of a 
proposal by the Chair within three months 
of its first meeting, following prior 
consultation of the Member States. The 
rules of procedures shall set out voting 
arrangements and the procedures by which 
the Commission will cooperate with 
national authorities to ensure the proper 
circulation of strategic and operational 
analysis products.

Amendment 54

Proposal for a regulation
Article 8 – paragraph 2 – introductory part

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

2. Considering the priorities of the 
Union in the area of immigration and 
within the scope of the tasks of 
immigration liaison officers as defined in 
this Regulation, the Steering Board shall 
carry out the following activities:

2. Considering the priorities of the 
Union in the area of immigration, the 
analysis provided by the relevant Union 
agencies and within the scope of the tasks 
of immigration liaison officers as defined 
in this Regulation, the Steering Board shall 
carry out the following activities:

Amendment 55

Proposal for a regulation
Article 8 – paragraph 2 – point a



PE637.729/ 25

EN

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

(a) establish priorities and activities by 
adopting a biennial work programme and 
indicating resources needed to support that 
work;

(a) establish priorities and activities by 
adopting an annual work programme and 
indicating resources needed to support that 
work, which shall be forwarded to the 
European Parliament without undue 
delay;

Amendment 56

Proposal for a regulation
Article 8 – paragraph 2 – point b

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

(b) review implementation of activities 
established in the biennial work 
programme, appointment of network 
coordinators and progress made by 
networks of immigration liaison officers in 
their cooperation with competent 
authorities in third countries;

(b) review implementation of activities 
established in the annual work 
programme, appointment of network 
coordinators and progress made by 
networks of immigration liaison officers in 
their cooperation with competent 
authorities in third countries;

Amendment 57

Proposal for a regulation
Article 8 – paragraph 2 – point c

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

(c) adopt the biennial activity report; (c) adopt the annual activity report 
which shall be forwarded to the European 
Parliament without undue delay;

Amendment 58

Proposal for a regulation
Article 8 – paragraph 3 – point c

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

(c) support the development of 
capability of immigration liaison officers, 
including through developing common 

(c) support the development of 
capability of immigration liaison officers, 
including through developing common 
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core curricula, pre-deployment training and 
the organisation of joint seminars on 
subjects as referred to in Article 3(2);

core curricula, pre-deployment training and 
the organisation of joint seminars on 
subjects as referred to in Article 3 based on 
available or new specific training tools 
developed by the European Union Agency 
for Fundamental Rights (FRA) and the 
relevant Union agencies or other relevant 
international organisations with respect to 
Union and international law in the area 
of fundamental rights and asylum 
procedures, while avoiding any 
duplication with training provided by 
these agencies;

Amendment 59

Proposal for a regulation
Article 8 – paragraph 3 – point c a (new)

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

(c a) draw up and further develop, in 
cooperation with FRA, specific guidelines 
applicable to all immigration liaison 
officers, that shall provide orientation on 
how to guarantee the respect of 
fundamental rights with a particular 
focus on vulnerable persons;

Amendment 60

Proposal for a regulation
Article 8 – paragraph 4

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

4. For the execution of the activities 
referred to paragraphs 2 and 3, Member 
States may receive the Union financial 
support in accordance with Regulation 
(EU) No 515/2014.

4. For the execution of the activities 
referred to paragraphs 2 and 3, Member 
States may receive the Union financial 
support in accordance with Regulation 
(EU) No 515/2014. The Commission shall 
set up operational procedures to facilitate 
the requests for Union financial support 
by Member States.
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Amendment 61

Proposal for a regulation
Article 9 – paragraph 1 – introductory part

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

1. Immigration liaison officers and 
members of the Steering Board shall 
ensure that all relevant information and 
statistics are uploaded and exchanged via 
the secure web-based information 
exchange platform set up and maintained 
by the Commission. That information shall 
include at least the following elements:

1. Immigration liaison officers and 
members of the Steering Board shall 
ensure that all relevant information and 
statistics are uploaded and exchanged via 
the secure web-based information 
exchange platform set up by and 
maintained by the Commission. The 
facilitator of the network as referred to in 
Article 5(2) shall ensure that all relevant 
information and statistics are uploaded 
via the secure web-based information 
exchange platform. Utmost care has to be 
taken when exchanging information of a 
strictly confidential nature. The Member 
of the European Parliament designated to 
participate in the Steering Board as 
observer shall have access to the 
information exchange platform .That 
information shall include at least the 
following elements:

Amendment 62

Proposal for a regulation
Article 9 – paragraph 1 – point a

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

(a) relevant documents, reports and 
analytical products in the area of 
immigration, in particular factual 
information on countries or regions in 
which immigration liaison officers are 
deployed;

(a) relevant documents, reports and 
analytical products on immigration-related 
issues, in particular factual information on 
countries or regions in which immigration 
liaison officers are deployed;

Amendment 63

Proposal for a regulation
Article 10 – paragraph 3 – point a
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Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

(a) biometric or biographic data where 
necessary to confirm the identity and 
nationality of third-country nationals for 
the purposes of return, including all types 
of documents which can be considered as 
proof or prima facie evidence of 
nationality;

(a) biometric or biographic data where 
necessary to confirm the identity of the 
individual and necessary for preventing 
and countering smuggling of migrants 
and trafficking in human beings;

Amendment 64

Proposal for a regulation
Article 10 – paragraph 3 – point b

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

(b) passenger lists for return flights to 
third countries;

(b) passenger lists for return flights from 
the Union to a third country with a view 
of ensuring effective access to 
reintegration measures for returning 
third-country nationals;

Amendment 65

Proposal for a regulation
Article 10 – paragraph 3 a (new)

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

3 a. Any exchange of personal data shall 
be strictly limited to what is necessary for 
the purposes of this Regulation.

Amendment 66

Proposal for a regulation
Article 10 – paragraph 4

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

4. Transfers of personal data by 
Immigration liaison officers under this 
Article to third countries and international 
organisations shall be done in accordance 

4. Transfers of personal data by 
Immigration liaison officers under this 
Article to third countries and international 
organisations shall be done in accordance 
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with Chapter V of Regulation (EU) No 
2016/679 or with national provisions 
transposing Chapter V of Directive (EU) 
2016/680.

with Chapter V of Regulation (EU) No 
2016/679 or with national provisions 
transposing Chapter V of Directive (EU) 
2016/680. Any exchange of personal data 
that could be used to identify persons or 
groups of persons whose request for 
access to international protection is under 
examination or who are under a serious 
risk of being subjected to torture, 
inhuman and degrading treatment or 
punishment or any other violation of 
fundamental rights shall be prohibited.

Amendment 67

Proposal for a regulation
Article 12 – paragraph 1

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

1. Five years after the date of adoption 
of this Regulation, the Commission shall 
report to the European Parliament and the 
European Council on the application of the 
Regulation.

1. No later than two years after the date 
of adoption of this Regulation and every 
two years thereafter, the Commission shall 
report to the European Parliament and the 
European Council on the application of the 
Regulation, including on its impact on 
fundamental rights.

Amendment 68

Proposal for a regulation
Article 12 – paragraph 2

Text proposed by the Commission Amendment

2. Member States shall provide the 
Commission with the necessary 
information for the preparation of the 
report on the application of the Regulation.

2. Member States and Union agencies 
shall provide the Commission with the 
necessary information for the preparation 
of the report on the application of the 
Regulation.


